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Report No. 
CSD 17119 

London Borough of Bromley 
 

PART ONE - PUBLIC 
 
 

 

   

Decision Maker: Public Protection and Safety PDS Committee 

Date:  27th September 2017 

Decision Type: Non Urgent Non Executive Non Key 

Title: MATTERS ARISING 

Contact Officer: Steve Wood, Democratic Services Officer 
Tel: 020 8313 4316   E-mail:  stephen.wood@bromley.gov.uk 

Chief Officer: Mark Bowen, Director of Corporate Services 

Ward: N/A 

 
1. Reason for report 

1.1 Appendix A updates Members on matters arising from previous meetings. 

________________________________________________________________________________ 

2. RECOMMENDATION 

2.1 The Committee is asked to review progress on matters arising from previous meetings.  

 

Non-Applicable Sections: Policy/Financial/Legal/Personnel 

Background Documents: 
(Access via Contact 
Officer) 

Previous Matters Arising reports and Minutes of meetings. 
Previous Agenda Document. 
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Corporate Policy 
 
1.    Policy Status: Existing Policy 
 

2. BBB Priority: Excellent Council 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Financial 
 

1. Cost of proposal: No Cost  
 

2. Ongoing costs: Not Applicable 
 

3. Budget head/performance centre: Democratic Services 
 

4. Total current budget for this head:  £343,810 
 

5. Source of funding:  2017/18 revenue budget 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Staff 
 

1. Number of staff (current and additional):  8 posts (6.87fte) 
 

2. If from existing staff resources, number of staff hours: Completion of “Matters Arising” Reports 
for PP&S PDS meetings can take up to a few hours per meeting.  

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Legal 
 

1. Legal Requirement: None 
 

2. Call-in: Not Applicable 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Customer Impact 
 

1. Estimated number of users/beneficiaries (current and projected): This report is intended 
primarily for Members of the Public Protection and Safety PDS Committee.   

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Ward Councillor Views 
 

1. Have Ward Councillors been asked for comments?  Not Applicable 
 

2. Summary of Ward Councillors comments:  N/A 
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Appendix A 

Minute Number/Title  
 

Matters Arising Update 
 

Minute 142 
Portfolio Holder 
Update 
 
29th March 2017 

It was hoped to fill the Corporate 
Safety Advisor Post on a full time 
basis. This would provide support to 
the emergency planning and 
business continuity service. 
 
A request was also being made for 
an additional £40k for a full time 
support post to support the work of 
Laurie Grasty in Resilience, and 
Corporate Safety. 

Both of these positions are part of a 
plan being developed by the Director 
for Environment. 
 
Report ES 17059 went to the 
Executive on 09/08/17 to request 
extra resources for ECS.  
 
The extra resources have been 
agreed and recruitment action is 
being taken.  

Minute 142 
Portfolio Holder 
Update 
 
29th March 2017 

Recruitment was underway for a 
graduate intern to assist with the 
commissioning of stray dogs and 
cctv contracts. 

 
Adequate support is now in place. 

Minute 142 
Portfolio Holder 
Update 
 
29th March 2017 

It was noted that the FSA would be 
conducting an audit on April 27th. 

Report ES 17059 went to the 
Executive on 09/08/17 to request 
extra resources for ECS. This 
included a request for funding for 
extra Food Safety Officers. 
 
Extra funding has been agreed and 
the recruitment process is underway. 
 
 

Minute 156 
Police Update 
 
29th June 2017  

It was resolved that a cross party 
letter be drafted to the London 
Mayor, regarding concerns around 
the restrictions imposed upon the 
Police in responding to incidents of 
motor bike crime.  

The Chairman of the PPS/PDS 
Committee has completed the final 
draft of the letter, and this was due to 
be posted to the London Mayor on 
21st September. 

 
 
 


